
                                            Sefton Parish Council

          NOTICE OF VACANCY – SOUTH  WARD
1. Notice is given in accordance with s.87 Local Government Act 1972 that 

ONE casual vacancy exists for the office of Councillor on Sefton Parish 
Council caused by the resignation of:

Councillor Paul Clare 

2. A by-election to fill the vacancy will be held if within 14 days (not 
counting a Saturday or a Sunday or a Bank Holiday) from the date below 
ten electors of the South Ward of the civil parish give notice in writing 
claiming such an election to the returning officer at this address:

                      The Returning Officer,
                            Sefton MBC,
                            Electoral Services,
                            Bootle Town Hall,
                            Oriel Road,
                            Bootle L20 7AE
                            electors@sefton.gov.uk 

3. If no such notice is given Sefton Parish Council will fill the vacancy by 
co-option.

Wednesday 11th April 2018                     
Councillor Johnny W.F. Duffy Esq
Barrister-at-Law, Chief Executive Officer 
seftonparishcouncil@outlook.com 
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